May 18, 2004
Dear Pastor, Congregation and friends!
We are THANKFUL to be able to report to you about the blessings of last month.

First, | am THANKFUL, how our wonderful Saviour healed my dear Sandy. The doctors
at Cleveland Clinic said in the beginning: “Absolutely NO surgery at this time. Her
doctor treated her with medication and the great LORD did the rest. At the last check-up
even the doctor was surprised at Sandy’s progress. She told him: “I have many friends
all over the world who have been praying for me. Ibelieve in God’s divine healing along
with the Dr’s knowledge for treatment. We have a wonderful Saviour!” The doctor
listened intently as Sandy gave a word of testimony. He told her, it was an accident that
she became his patient. Sandy said: “Doctor it is never an accident!” He needed to hear
about Jesus.

Second, I am THANKFUL how you dear supporting churches have helped us with extra
financial burden. We are THANKFUL for your love gifts once and again. Thank you for
the many cards, telephone calls, encouraging notes and the Emails. May you all be
blessed continually.

Third, I am THANKFUL to our Sunday school teachers at Bibel Baptisten Gemeinde,
who faithfully teach God’s word. 1 am THANKFUL that 2 young lads asked Christ Jesus
to be their Saviour.

Fourth, I am THANKFUL for my Sandy, who was able to help our daughter Laura, in
Tampa, Florida, who did have surgery on April 30. While Laura is recovering and Sandy
mending, I am THANKFUL that both of these women walked circumspectly in invited
their neighbor to the Mother & Daughter Tea. Both the mother and the 14-year-old
daughter got saved that day.

Fifth, I am THANKFUL for the 7 people from USA, Lord willing, that will be coming
this July to help out on the streets of Munich getting the word of God out among the
public. Please pray , as we continue to win souls and build Baptist churches. Pray for
open doors. THANK YOU for your faithfulness to us. Pray for Laura, as she will be
having her second surgery in the next couple of weeks.

Sincerely your missionaries,
Wilhelm & Sandra Falk



